
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
July 28, 2023 
 
Bruce McDermott, Esq. 
Murtha Cullina LLP 
One Century Tower 
265 Church Street, 9th floor 
New Haven, CT  06510-1220 
bmcdermott@murthalaw.com 

 
RE: EM-UI-015b-200402e – The United Illuminating Company (UI) notice of intent to modify an 

existing energy facility located at 55 Congress Street, Bridgeport, Connecticut.2nd Quarter 2022 
Audit Extension Request 

 
Dear Attorney McDermott: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated July 28, 2023, submitted on 
behalf of The United Illuminating Company (UI), requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of 
completion of construction and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, for the 
above-referenced exempt modification. 
 
The Council hereby grants an extension of time until July 28, 2024, to submit a notice of completion of 
construction and associated post modification inspection report, if applicable, for the above-referenced 
exempt modification.  
 
This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should UI need 
additional time to submit a notice of completion and associated post modification inspection report, if 
applicable, or decides not to proceed with construction. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Melanie A. Bachman 
Executive Director 
 
MAB/MP/laf 
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BRUCE L. MCDERMOTT 
203.772.7787 DIRECT TELEPHONE 
860.240.5723 DIRECT FACSIMILE 
BMCDERMOTT@MURTHALAW.COM  

July 28, 2023 

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 

 

Re: EM-UI-015b-200402e – The United Illuminating Company Notice of Intent 
to Modify an Existing Energy Facility Located at 55 Congress Street, 
Bridgeport, Connecticut 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

On March 18, 2022 the Connecticut Siting Council (the “Council”) granted The 
United Illuminating Company (“UI” or the “Company”) an extension of time until April 20, 
2023 to submit a notice of completion of construction concerning replacement of existing 
bus insulators with high strength insulators and the replacement of existing steel switch 
columns with stronger members at UI’s Congress substation in Bridgeport, Connecticut 
(the “Project”).   

The Company apologizes for not completing the project by the April 20, 2023 
deadline and for failing to further extend the deadline for the filing of the notice regarding 
the completion of construction. 

The Company plans on completing the Project by the end of the year and 
accordingly the Company requests an extension to complete construction until December 
31, 2023.  

UI appreciates the Council’s consideration of this request.   

Should the Council have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 

Very truly yours, 

 
Bruce L. McDermott 


